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Dear Mr Báldi, 

Subject: Diclofenac 

Thank you for your letter dated 17 November 2014 sent to the attention of Commissioner 
Andriukaitis in which you have expressed concerns regarding the authorisation of 
veterinary medicines containing diclofenac and requested the Commission to revoke their 
licensing in the EU. Commissioner Andriukaitis has asked me to reply to you on his 

As you may be aware, the Commission took the initiative to submit a request for 
scientific advice to the European Medicines Agency's Committee for Medicinal Products 
for Veterinary Use (CVMP) as to whether or not veterinary medicines containing 
diclofenac present a risk for vultures and other necrophagous birds in Europe. 

The EMA issued its advice on 12 December 2014. The Commission will now examine 
this advice carefully in order to take an informed decision on the appropriate course of 
action. 

Yours sincerely, 

András Báldi 
President 
Society for Conservation Biology 
Europe Section 
e-mail: europe@conbio.org 
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